

Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN Email: ccllr.john.dudgeon@bellyeomancc.org.uk Website: www.bellyeomancc.org.uk

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13 Sep 2017 AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE.

PRESENT:

Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Graeme Whyte (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Richard Davison (Treasurer), Keith Omond, Ian MacFarlane, Cllr Helen Law. Members of the public were Eric Keenan, Chris Keenan, Judy Broderick, Helen Keenan, K Matheson and N Matheson.

- 1] <u>Chairman's Welcome / Apologies:</u> Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from Kate Finlay, Jessie Cartmell, Anne Omond, Allan Whyte, Cllr Gavin Ellis and Cllr Ian Ferguson.
- **2] Police Report :-** None, Wilma reported that Squatters were in the undergrowth on the lane towards the Pylon in the Park on Robertson Rd. behind the Football Park the Council had to do a cleanup.
- **Minutes:** The Minutes of the last meeting were read and with amendments will be moved at the next meeting. They were moved by Keith Omond and seconded by Graeme Whyte with approved amendments.
- 4] Matters Arising From Minutes: NONE

5] Officers Report:

a) Chairmans Report

The chairman had nothing to report

b) Secretary's Report Inc. Correspondence:

The Saga of the Planters and Benches continues, we still need at least 6 more bags of compost and to buy bulbs to fill them, money will be sorted out tonight. Judy reported that they were looking good and Wilma reported that they were being used. Correspondence From Mr A Whyte on Paton St. John Dudgeon agreed to contact Matrix about the planters etc., to see if they should be treated/stained.

c) Treasurer's Report:

The Treasurer, Richard and Wilma went to Bank and filled out forms, unfortunately it did not work and a new form is in hand tonight.

6] Main Issues:-

<u>Crossing point at Nursery</u>, a discussion took place and the factors do not indicate a positive situation. Cllr Law agreed to investigate whether Nursery staff could provide a crossing attendant when required.

Queen Margaret Station. Parking proposals to increase Parking Places, issues with Drop off and Taxi Rank. Also recycling centre is going. This example provides evidence of Fife Council having the car park all marked out as per the submitted plans prior to planning permission being granted.

7] Ongoing Issues

- <u>Taylor Wimpey</u>. Nothing to report, costs of new route is resolved.
- Paton St. Letter from A Whyte, No response from Alistair Hamilton of Fife Council yet. Drainage at the eastern point of the site is still to be resolved.



Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN Email: ccllr.john.dudgeon@bellyeomancc.org.uk Website: www.bellyeomancc.org.uk

- <u>Ian Suggested that a single point of contact at Council for Community Councils:</u>
 Helen to arrange a meeting as suggested.
- Bellyeoman Farm Strip:- Thanks to John O'Neil for arranging the trimming of the border.
- BIB:- already discussed.
- Band Hall:- Nursery Build could take place, Helen has high hopes that a possible new build and options for Education. Need to speak to Band Hall people.
- Cycle Path:- To look at again tomorrow. Hit squad to do it. (Priority).
- Coop Fences:- Ongoing.
- Strategic Plan:- To Reconvene.
- Alderston Lane:- Cut back still requiring to be done.

8] Councillors Reports

Callum Farguhar is now retired, Shirley Melville is his replacement.

Joe McGuiness is next Year.

Film Crew for Robert the Bruce in the city centre 13th – 25th September. Also Report by Cllr Gavin Ellis on Family Fun Day at Paton St. was a great success with over 200 attending. Also to look at car parking at QMH already discussed, also problems reported at Overflow car park to be monitored. Possible reduce tree height. Lorry Park for Amazon with Planning.

9] AOCB:

Council Depot Wall opposite residents of 12-28 Bellyeoman Rd. They are concerned about access to Bellyeoman Rd. Mr Eric Keenen read out a statement from these Residents. It stated that no more breaches should be made in the wall. The Community Council will support them all the way. Cllr Law to look at the package. Advice from Ian McFarlane on how to proceed should be followed.

New Pharmacy Townhill, consultations ongoing.

Jean Mackie Centre:- Continued service to be maintained, Cllr Law to investigate.

10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING:

The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 11th Oct 2017 at 7.00pm in the Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 20.50pm.

Signed:		
Date:		